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 Our Next Meeting: 

 Martha Lindberg 
 “My Quilt Journey” 
 Thursday, Feb. 14th @ 6:45 pm 
 Hunters Glen Baptist Church 
 4001 Custer Road, Plano  
 South Side of Church 

 

February Program 
Jeanne Smith 

The month of February can be grey and depressing, but our 
February guest speaker, Martha Lindberg, brings an excitement 
and a promise of spring-like creativity with her colorful palette 
and adventurous quilts. Martha’s presentation titled “My Quilt 
Journey” will also include a fabulous trunk show highlighting 
the many “styles and phases” that she has gone through during 
her quilting years.  

The workshop “Wonky Dresden 
Neighborhood” is a one day/fun day held on Saturday, 
February 16. Just looking at the class sample makes you 
smile! Everyone participating in Martha’s workshop will 
take home an original “wonky” neighborhood all their own! 

At our March guild meeting, 
Teresa Duryea Wong, from Houston, 
will be the guest speaker.  She is a 
quilt researcher, author and lecturer. Teresa has a new book out 
titled “American Cotton: Farm to Quilt” and she will share a 
presentation on this topic. After all, “Texas is the heart of cotton 
country”! 
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VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT:  www.qgplano.org 

February 2019 Volume 37, Issue 2 

If you haven’t already paid your 
dues, please do so now to retain 
your membership.  If you haven’t 
renewed by February 1st, you will 
be removed from the guild 
membership roster. 

Bring to Feb 14th Meeting: 
 For Membership: Name Badge  
 For Community Service: Pillowcases, 

cuddles, quilts, tops. 
 Lovepacs items. 

https://www.facebook.com/QuiltersGuildofPlano/
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Now here is a sneak peek of our April 
workshops taught by Karen Combs of 
Tennessee.  Her quilts are known for taking 
a traditional pattern and giving it her own 
unique "twist." Karen is intrigued with quilts 
of illusions and has been designing quilts 
with a 3-D look for several years.  Go to her 
website to learn more about this innovative 
teacher!  www.karencombs.com 

Friday, April 12 she will teach Patchwork 
Illusions. Karen has developed a quick and 
easy rotary technique that allows you to make 
quilts with a 3-D look. 

Saturday, April 13, Karen teaches Combing 
Through Your Scraps. You will magically put 
your fabric stash to work by making a 
wonderful scrap quilt. 

As you can see, we are headed into Spring 
with quite a lot of inspiration.  

Hope everyone takes advantage of these 
talented teachers and their great workshops! 

 

http://www.karencombs.com/
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Community Service 

Finding Treasure 
I love going to the mail box. It’s like opening a present. 

You’re never sure what’s in it or if you’re going to like it. Ok, I 
know most of the contents will be junk mail and there can 
always be bills to pay but occasionally there will be that rarest 
of “treasures”, a personal card or letter.  

I know I’m a dinosaur sometimes but I still pay my bills with 
hand written checks and send Christmas cards every 
December. And it was such a joy to receive holiday notes and 
pictures from friends and family – one of the few times a year I 
hear from them. 

We live in a world of instant messaging, incomplete 
sentences, abbreviations, emojis, and misspelled words. 
Penmanship is considered archaic since no one writes letters 
or cards or checks or anything anymore. You don’t even have 
to use a pen to sign a charge slip these days – just scribble 
something with your finger tip. And it doesn’t even have to 
look like your name. 

This brings me to my point. You have been faithful to 
Community Service and last year we donated almost 350 quilts 
to the agencies we support. For the most part we never know 
who receives those quilts or how they impact lives. But now 
and again we receive a thank you note like this one – hand 
written and included in a Christmas greeting: 

Dear Quilters Guild of Plano, 
Thank you so much for the beautiful quilt. Our 

daughter at not even 1 month of age was hospitalized and 
needed a radiology procedure. Your gift helped us by 
brightening our days during a hard time. Thank you so 
much. 

Susan and Gary Hoell  

I hope this inspires you 
to continue making quilts 
for those in need, and 
encourages you to take the 
time to write a note or a 
letter. Just imagine the 
“treasure” they’ll find when 
they open their mail box. 

Submitted by Kaye Dunn 

At right 
One of our Community 

Service quilts was given to 
a 2-year old girl who was 
adopted on National 
Adoption Day this year. 

  

Happiness Is…QUILTING! 
153 S. Central Expressway, McKinney, 

TX  75070 

972-542-8839 

                    Shop Hours:  Mon-

Sat 10-5 

“The Happiest Little Quilt Shop In Texas!” 

www.HappinessIsQuilting.com 
info@HappinessIsQuilting.com   

We proudly sell and 
offer service for all 

BERNINA and PFAFF 
sewing machines. 

http://www.happinessisquilting.com/
mailto:info@HappinessIsQuilting.com
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Quilt Show 2019 

Hello All - 
On January 20th we had our second Show Committee 

meeting and the show is moving right along!  Rose Davis is 
taking Bids if you are interested in making our Show T-Shirts.  All 
bids must be into Rose Davis by 2/16/19.  Please contact her to 
get all the specifications on the T-shirts - this has already been 
done for you!   

We currently have 18 mini's and are looking for 80 - I hope 
everyone will spend the time to donate a mini to the show as 
this brings in a large amount of our profits for the Guild. 

This year all Raffle Tickets will need to be PREPAID - Please 
plan on bringing $20 to the February Guild meeting or to 
Retreat if you are going.  You are more than welcome to sell 
your tickets to all your friends to get your money back - this will 
allow us to ensure all the tickets result in a sale instead of 
running out like we did last year which left several hundreds of 
dollars on the table that we could have gotten for our Guild. 

We are also looking for a Co-committee person to help 
Leanne with Door Prizes - this person would be responsible for 
going to the stores and picking up door prizes.  Again, please 
contact Julie Brooks if you are interested 

Thank you so much for all of our Members who volunteer 
and support our Guild - we are truly a wonderful bunch of 
people and I am so grateful to be a part of this organization that 
does so much good for so many people. 

Julie Brooks and Karen Freeman 
Quilt Show Co-Chairs 

Education – Junior Quilters 

Calling All Junior Quilters – If anyone knows of a Junior 
Quilter that would like to learn how to quilt then have them sign 
up for a year of fun and quilting.  Classes are open to junior 
quilters ages 9-12 and we will meet monthly on the 2nd Sunday 
of the month at the Best Little Retreat Center in Texas in Dallas.  
Pam Wingate has volunteered her Retreat Center for our use.  
Thank you, Pam!  Each class builds on the skills presented in the 
previous class.  The first class reviews machine operations and 
sewing techniques.  The completed quilts will be displayed in 
the next year’s Plano Quilt Show. 

If you know of someone interested in joining the group, or if 
you’re interested in teaching or helping out with the classes, 
please contact Kathy Scott at sewcrafty27@twc.com. 

Attention QGP members.  I have some exciting learning and 
educational things happening this year.  In February I will 
introduce a fast way to cut out blocks and appliqué using the 
Brother Scan-n-Cut. So plan on getting to the meeting at 6:15 so 
that you can see what this machine can do. If anyone has any 
other ideas on what QGP members would like to learn, please 
contact me, Kathy Scott – sewcrafty27@twc.com. 

Kathy Scott 
  

Lovepacs Items: 
 Vegetables - 15 oz cans 
 Fruit - 15 oz cans 
 Chunky Soup - 15 oz cans 
 Chef Boyardee -15 oz cans 
 Meat - (tuna, chicken, Vienna sausages ) - 5 oz cans 
 Peanut butter 
 Grape jelly  

mailto:sewcrafty27@twc.com
mailto:sewcrafty27@twc.com
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Guild Activities 

It is now February; can you believe it?  Only one more month 
and it will be springtime, my favorite time of year!  Things start 
to turn green and the weather is perfect.  There’s lots of rainy 
days to stay in and sew and spring cleaning can begin!  While 
that last part may not sound like a “fun” thing, it sure is a part of 
having a happy and functioning home.  Going through all of the 
things that you have collected throughout the year and making 
tough decisions, or organizing that corner you have neglected 
can seem like an awful project.   

But cleaning up and clearing out can have a wonderful affect 
on your mood and outlook!  So here is my challenge to you:  
Let’s get a head start on spring cleaning by tackling our sewing 
areas.  Yes, I know it sounds like a daunting proposition, but I 
promise that you will come out of it feeling accomplished, and 
maybe even a little inspired.  So, whether you have a dedicated 
sewing room, a closet, or even a tiny nook, let’s get to 
organizing!  Start small by taking on one section at a time.  
Maybe your books and patterns, or maybe your fat quarter 
collection.  Label two boxes, one with “Sell” and one with 
“Donate”.  Anything can go into these boxes.  The goal is to take 
a really hard look at all of the things we collect and decide “Do I 
really need this?  Will I ever use it?”   

As you go through your spaces, take care to organize all the 
things you decide to keep.  Use tubs, labels, anything that helps 
you stay organized.  If you are feeling really brave, make a list of 
your UFO’s and pin it to the wall so you can check things off as 
you finish them this year.  If you take this on with me, I promise 
that when Spring does arrive, it will do so to a beautiful sewing 
space that will make you smile. 

The big retreat is finally here!  What will you be working on?  
How many projects should you bring?  Should you bring M&M’s 

or Skittles?  These are all things to think about and are all 
equally important!  My advice to you is start making your list of 
what to pack, and once you choose your projects, cut them out 
and kit them up so you can show up and start sewing.  If you are 
taking the spring-cleaning challenge, this is the perfect time to 
start setting things aside that need to be packed for retreat.  
And by golly, let’s be crazy and bring both M&M’s and Skittles!  
What happens at retreat stays at retreat! 

Our next three-day retreat will be Wednesday April 18- 
Friday April 20th at Best Little Retreat Center in Texas.  If you 
would like to sign up for the three day retreat, please head over 
to the website and click on “Day Retreats” under the Activities 
tab, to find out more information and print out a Day Retreat 
Registration Form.  I will also have signup sheets available at the 
Activity table in the main hallway at guild meetings if you would 
like to sign up while there.  Retreats are a great place to meet 
other members and learn new techniques while having a blast! 

Quiltmakers Puzzle Block of the Month is now in month five!  
At the February meeting, I will be revealing block patterns for 
blocks 9 and 10.  Bring in your completed blocks from any of the 
previous months and we will have a big reveal during show and 
tell.  I apologize; I forgot to do this at the last meeting!  For 
those that are new, this is a free challenge that focuses on color 
value, and its importance in creating a successful quilt.  Using 
only 8 fabrics you will make the same blocks every month, but 
with unique color placement within each block design, you will 
be able to create blocks that look strikingly different from one 
another.  To find instructions, patterns, fabric requirements and 
a swatch page, as well as other resources, go to the website at 
www.qgplano.org under the Activities tab, and click on 
“Challenge”.  I can’t wait to see your blocks! 

Leanna Williams  

http://www.qgplano.org/
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Membership 

January was out biggest month for attendance, the room 
was overflowing.  We had 115 members present, 3 visitors, and 
7 new members. 

We would like to welcome our visitors; Kathy Czekaj, Sara 
Oisez, and Katheryn Hardage.  It was nice to meet these ladies 
and we invited them to come back to another meeting. 

Please help welcome our new members: Lori Beach, Jeanne 
Fletcher, Marie Hulbert, Kim Imel, Nancy Perry and Annalee 
Smith.  We also would like to welcome back a returning former 
member Anne Leather.  Please look for these ladies at our next 
meeting and show them how our Guild welcomes them. 

We did get some of the 2018/2019 membership cards 
picked-up, however, we would encourage each of you to check 
and make sure you have picked-up your new card.  The cards 
will be available at the February meeting and will be taken to 
the retreat.  

The February meeting will be the last meeting to pay your 
dues for the 2018/2019 year, after that we will start the process 
of marking non-paid members as in-active.   

Looking forward to seeing everyone at the February meeting. 
Carole Glover & Sue Rentz 

Co-VP of Membership 

 

February Birthdays 
Chris Halicki 2/1 
Sharon Umphred 2/4 
Audena Cowin 2/6 
Linda Neal 2/11 
Kate Premeaux 2/12 
Dorothy Hodges 2/16 
Kathy Chambliss 2/17 
Azenath Wright 2/21 
Julia Little 2/21 
Julie Schaefer 2/22 
Donna Weiler 2/23 
Cynthia Weisz 2/25 
 

  

COMMON THREADS AD RATES 

Half Page: Quarter Page: Business Card: 
5.2” wide x 7.6” tall 5.2” wide x 3.8” tall 3.5” wide x 2” tall 
1 month = $40 1 month = $25 1 month = $15 
3 months = $90 3 months = $60 3 months = $35 

Please make ads in “jpg” files and email to 
media@qgplano.org. 

mailto:media@quiltersguildofplano.org
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Letter from the President 

There are a lot of things going on around Quilters Guild of 
Plano.  It is very exciting to see how many visitors and new 
members are attending our meetings. That makes it even more 
important for all of us to wear name tags.  If you don’t have 
one, this is your chance to make one – a chance to share your 
creativity for all to see.  

One of our newest members is Jeanne Fletcher.  And I am 
excited to let you know that she has agreed to be our TAQG rep 
starting this year.  She is a very committed member of TAQG 
and it is great that we will have her representing our Guild.  She 
will be at our February meeting updating us on TAQG business, 
please take a minute to meet her and welcome her to the Guild. 

Our yearly retreat is almost here – I can’t wait to see what 
Julie Brooks and her team have for us all.  This is such a great 
time to meet your fellow Guild members. 

Please keep in mind that getting involved in a small group, 
whether it is a community service sew day, 
workshops or individual small group, it is the best 
way of meeting people and enjoying what all our 
Guild offers. 

I look forward to seeing you all!!! 
Happy Quilting, 

Rose Davis, President 

Stocking Report 
I gave out 205 stockings to be completed and received 53 

finished stockings toward our October goal of 1000. I was so very 
pleased with all the stockings that y'all made last year. Some of 
you went above and beyond and made stockings from your own 
stash! These were consistently the most beautiful of all.  

If there is something wrong with a kit, I am sorry. I make a lot 
of mistakes.  If it is something that can be fixed easily, thank you 
for doing that. If it cannot be fixed, just bring it back, and we will 
try again. If you have taken a kit and have discovered that you 
will not be able to finish it, please feel l free to bring it back. 
That is totally okay, as someone else would love to do it.   

Martha O’Grady 

Shelter Pet Beds 
I have taken 53 shelter pet beds to various shelters and 

rescue societies. I took 22 to the Sachse animal shelter, and she 
was happy to receive them, and 30 to Wylie. I am trying to 
“spread the love” and take our beds to different places. I have 
found several rescue societies that would love to have beds to 
give to fostering homes.  

I encourage you to take beds to the shelter of your choice, or 
to a group that rescues. Be sure to log your hours, and notify 
Community Service.  

To make a bed, simply make a “sack.” I like to fold the fabric 
selvage to selvage and stitch the two cut sides. This leaves the 
selvages at the opening. Turn the sewn seams to the inside. 
Place in a waste basket as a “liner.” Fill about 2/3 full of scraps, 
and sew it shut. I like to straight stitch a seam, then flip and 
zigzag the same seam to add sturdiness.  

Another idea is pants legs. Even easier simply to sew the two 
ends! This makes a smaller bed, perfect for kittens and puppies 
as well as the smaller breeds. 
  

Long Arm Quilting & Embroidery 
Ohana Farm 

& 
Custom Designs 

Diana Collins 
10469 W. FM 455 Celina, TX 75009 
469-450-6826 
Email: ohanafarmandcustomdesigns@gmail.com 
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The Inn is Moving 
The Samaritan Inn will relocate to its new homeless center in 

early February. The Samaritan Inn is currently located at 1710 N. 
McDonald St., McKinney.  Ground was broken on the new 
residential building and pavilion in June 2015. The new center 
will serve 200 individuals per night and will be located at 1514 
N. McDonald St. This is the first of four phases that will 
eventually house 800. 

The Samaritan Inn is the only homeless shelter in Collin 
County and provides a comprehensive homeless program. 
Currently, approximately 160 people sleep at the Inn, 60 of 
which are children, according to the company’s website. 
www.thesamaritaninn.org  

The Quilters Guild of Plano is privileged to support The 
Samaritan Inn by providing quilts and pillowcases for adults and 
children. 

 

 

Texas Association of Quilt Guilds 
The March Special Interest meeting will be held in our new 

location at Mimosa Lane Baptist Church 1233 North Belt Line in 
Mesquite.  If this location sounds familiar it is because that is 
where we have held Rally Day for the past several years.  Our 
meetings will now start at 12:00pm (Noon).  We will no longer 
serve refreshments, so eat before you get there!  The new 
starting time will allow us to extend the meeting as needed to 
more fully cover the topics being discussed. We do not expect to 
ever go later than 2:30, with 2:00 being our target adjournment.   

There are two lovely quilt stores in the area for your 
shopping amusement.  Watt A Find is located at 910 W Kearney, 
Pieced Together Studio is located at 205 W Main.  Both are just 
a stone’s throw away from Mimosa Lane Baptist Church.   

The Special Interest Meeting topic is Social Media on 
Tuesday, March 26th, 2019.  It is to include everything from 
Facebook and twitter to Newsletters and Guild websites.  If you 
can offer any insight into Facebook and twitter and would like to 
help by submitting information, please contact our new TAQG 
Rep Jeanne Fletcher. 

Quilters Guild of Plano is one of the host guilds for Rally Day.  
A number of volunteer positions are available.  They include, 
but are not limited to:  helping promote Rally Day at the Dallas 
Quilt Celebration, helping to pick up door prizes and raffle 
prizes, helping to package door prizes to be given away, work 
with Pam Holland, supervise the workshops, serve lunch at the 
Thursday and Friday workshops, and more that we are not even 
aware of at the moment.  We will need a lot of volunteers on 
July 13th for Rally Day.  Those jobs include: giving out door prizes 
when they are drawn, selling Rally Day Raffle Tickets, and filling 
in anywhere you are needed.  Because Rally Day is one of the 
official tasks of QGP, you will be able to count your service 
hours as service to QGP.  Please address any Rally Day Volunteer 
questions to Sherry Worley. 

Next month… What is TAQG? And more about Rally Day! 
Submitted by Sherry Worley 

http://www.thesamaritaninn.org/
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January Meeting Photos 
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General Meeting Minutes 
January 10, 2019 Julie Schaefer 

Rose Davis, President, announced that for security reasons 
the north door to the church would be closed for entry to the 
meetings from now on and members were asked to park in the 
south side of the church. There will be someone at the north 
entrance for those that can’t walk the distance in the church to 
the elevator. 
President’s Business: The meeting was called to order at 6:55 pm. 
 The minutes of December 17, 2018 and the Treasurer’s 

reports were approved as written in the Newsletter. 
 The Quilt Guild of Dallas was visiting. Although they didn’t 

have the raffle quilt with them they had a picture of it and 
were selling raffle tickets. 

 Members were asked to sign up for the day retreats. Dates 
and times may be found on the web site. 

TAQG: Sherry Worley announced that new member Jeanne 
Fletcher, has accepted the position of our representative at 
the TAQG meetings. 

 Sherry reported that Plano is the main guild for sponsoring 
TAQG Rally Day this year. Sherry is Chair for this event and 
members were told that they would have many volunteer 
opportunities. Pam Holland is the speaker. The first of 
February will start sign-ups for classes that will be held the 2 
days prior to the meeting and 2 days after the meeting. The 
actual Rally Day is July 13th 

Committee Reports: 
Community Service: Linda Neal and Kaye Dunn 
 It’s January and the 2019 Raffle Quilt needs to be made. The 

members were asked to pick up a kit during the break and 
after the meeting. The kits include red and white fabric. The 
block may be made in any design and size at the discretion of 
the maker. The blocks are due on or before April 11th. 
Members were asked to put on the back of the block the 
name of the block and the maker. Hand or machine appliqué 
are acceptable but not red work. Any leftover fabric needs to 
be returned in the plastic bag with the block. The time that is 
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needed to make the block may be entered on the website 
toward hours for the Presidential Volunteer Service Award 
under Community Service. The blocks will be combined to 
make the 2019 Raffle Quilt. Left over blocks may be made 
into a companion quilt. All levels of blocks will be accepted. 
Instructions for making the blocks are on the website. 

 There were 46 quilts, 95 cuddles and 35 pillowcases turned 
in from the last general meeting.  

 Last year 327 quilts were completed for distribution to our 
community projects. Kaye challenged the members to break 
that record and assist in completing quilts for this following 
year by attending a Sew Day, completing a Birthday Quilt, 
piecing a top from a kit provided or from one’s own stash, 
quilting or binding a quilt. 

 January 26th will be the monthly Saturday Sew Day at the 
Best Little Retreat Center in Texas. Contact Sandy Buttine 
subotr@att.net to enroll. 

 The second Thursday of every month is Sit and Sew Day at the 
Plano Sewing Center. The next one will be February 12 from 
10:00 to 2:00. Contact Donna Petrick petrickdl@outlook.com. 

 We have 16 mini quilts handed in for Quilt Plano 2019. 
Members need to get their mini quilt finished and handed in 
prior to 64 other members. When we reach 80 those 
handing in minis will be kept for the 2020 Show. 

Guild Activities: Leanna Williams 
 A 1-day retreat is scheduled for Friday, January 25th. To sign 

up go to the website under Activities for the “Day Retreat 
Registration Form”. 

 We are on blocks 7 and 8 of The Block of the Month + 1 
extra. It is a study in color value using 8 different fabrics. The 
patterns for each block are on the website under Activities 
and Challenge. The quilts will be in the 2019 Quilt Show in 
the Special Exhibits. 

Membership: Carole Glover and Sue Rentz 
 There were 112 members present with 6 new members: 

welcome to Gloria Beach, Jeanne Fletcher, Marie Hurlbert, 
Kim Imel, Nancy Perry and Annalee Smith. We had 4 visitors: 
Claudia Bird, Kathy Czekaj, Kathryn Hardage and Sara Ouseg. 

 Members who haven’t renewed their membership need to 
do so. It is $30.00. For those that haven’t renewed Carole 
and Sue will be calling them after which un-renewed 
members will be put on the non-member list. 

 Members were asked to pick up their membership cards if 
they haven’t done so. 

Programs: Janet Carver 
 Our speaker for the evening would be having workshops on 

January 11th (Lake Collage) and the 12th (Impressionistic 
Poppies). 

 On February 16th, Martha Lindberg will have a workshop on 
Wonky Houses. 

2019 PQG Show: Karen Freeman 
 This year when members pick up their tickets for the show 

they will be paying for them upfront. 
 The next Show Committee meeting is January 20, 2019, 4:00, 

Sunrise Senior Living Center. 
2019 Retreat: Karen Freeman 
 The 2019 PQG February 21st – 24th Retreat is sold out. 
 Members who haven’t finished paying for the retreat were 

reminded that the dues were to be in by January 1st. Those 
who haven’t paid need to do so. 

 The retreat will include: welcome gifts, door prizes, a scissor 
man, massages, bones table, rummage sale, Project Linus, 
Community Service block making, games (Fat Quarter Left-
Right-Center: black and white, batiks, tone on tone, novelty 
prints). 

 A Pfaff Passport sewing machine from Happiness is Quilting 
will be raffled off. For every item/s donated toward the 
Denison Food Bank the member will receive a ticket toward 
the raffle. Items include: 60 oz. bleach, 19 oz. dishwashing 
soap, 3 pack of Clorox Wipes, 2 bottles of 23 oz. Windex, 90 
count trash bags, 9 Scotchbright Sponge Pack, 3 – 48 oz. 
bottles of Pine Sol, 50 oz. laundry detergent, 20 oz. shampoo, 
20 ox. Conditioner, 3 – 7.8 oz. toothpaste, 5 toothbrushes, 32 
oz. multi-surface cleaner. 
The meeting was adjourned for a break with speaker Ann 

Lovelace to follow. 

mailto:subotr@att.net
mailto:petrickdl@outlook.com
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Board Minutes 
Members can find the Minutes for the Board 

Meeting on the Web Site under 
Members/Documents - <Pulldown> - Board 
Meeting Minutes 

Financials 
The Monthly Financial Report can be found on 

the website under Members/Documents - 
<Pulldown> - Financials 

Officers & Committee Chairs 
President ................................................. Rose Davis 

Parliamentarian  ................................ Pam Wingate 
TAQG Representative  ........................... Rose Davis 

VP of Community Service ........ Kaye Dunn/Linda Neal 
Service Quilts .................................... Donna Petrick 
 ............................................. /The Wednesday Girls 
Christmas Stockings  ..................... Martha O'Grady 

VP of Guild Activities ....................... Leanna Williams 
Guild Retreat 2019 ............................... Julie Brooks 
 ...................................... /Sandy Buttine/Carol Long 
Day Retreat ..................................  Leanna Williams 

VP Finance ................................................ Carol Long 
Treasurer  .......................................... Chanda Smith 
Guild Products & Pins ....................... Donna Petrick 

VP of Education ...................................... Kathy Scott 
Education - Children  .......................... Mary Bishop 
Education - High School ................... LaDawn Dalley 
Education – Organizations ............................. Open 
Education – Seniors ......................... Aurora Chancy 

VP of Membership ................ Carol Glover/Sue Rentz 
Bee Keeper ........................................... Debbie Saul 
Nine Patch .......................................... Debbie Seher 
Hospitality ................ Jeanne Vogel/Diana Florence 
Door Prizes .................................................. Jan Eby 

VP of Media ............................................ Dena Smith 
Newsletter .......................................... John Worley 
Webmaster ...................................... Lynne Fritsche 
Social Media ....................................... Ginny Cherry 
Email Coordinator ........................ Caroline Gagnon 
Historian ............................................... Dena Smith 

VP of Programs ................ Jeanne Smith/Janet Carver 
Programs Assistants ........................ Sharon Schenke 
 ........................... /Barbara Snyder /Rachel Carithers 

Secretary ............................................. Julie Schaefer 
Quilt Show Chair 2019.............................Julie Brooks 

Show Co-Chair................................ Karen Freeman 
Show Process Coordinator .............. Barbara Collins 

Quilters Guild of Plano 
The Quilters Guild of Plano exists to bring together people who share a love of quilts and quilting, 

preserve the heritage of quilting, promote the knowledge and understanding of all aspects of quilting, 
and provide opportunities for continuing education among those interested in the art of quilting. 
Together we learn from national and local quilt teachers and speakers, and share our work with each 
other and the community. All levels of quilters are encouraged to join us, including beginners. We are 
a 501 (c) 3 organization. 

The Quilters Guild of Plano normally meets at Hunters Glen Baptist Church, 4001 Custer Road. 
The church is on the west side of Custer Road between Parker Road and Spring Creek Parkway. We 
will be meeting at the north end of the church again – where we met last year. There is parking 
around the north side building and a large parking lot across Pleasant Valley Drive. Enter the double 
doors on the north side. Immediately to the right is a set of stairs and an elevator. You will take 
those to the second floor and go down the hall to rooms 266 and 267 at the end of the hall.  There 
will be signs pointing the way. The Guild meets the second Thursday of each month. Meetings start 
at 6:45 pm with a social time from 6:15pm to 6:45pm. Guests are always welcome at the meetings. 



 

WORKSHOP REGISTRATION 
Workshops are: $45/day for members and $55/day for non-members. (Members receive a 
$5 discount if paid 30 days before the workshop.) 
See the Guild website at www.qgplano.org and go to the 
Programs page (on the Activities tab) for more information.  
Fees are refundable only in the event the speaker cancels 
his/her appearance.  Questions may be directed to the 
Programs team via email to programs@qgplano.org. 
Hours:  Setup @ 8:30am; Class @ 9:00 am – 3:00 pm 
Location:  Best Little Retreat Center in Texas, 7989 Beltline 

Road #168, Dallas, TX  75248. If an alternate location is 
used for a particular workshop, it will be specified on 
the Programs page of the Guild website. 

NAME:     

ADDRESS:    

CITY AND ZIP:     

PHONE: (H)    (C)    

EMAIL:     

Instructor Class Day Date 

    

    

    

    

    

    

Supply lists may be printed from the website.  Your cell phone number and email are 
particularly important so we can reach you in the event of last minute changes. 
TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED:     
Bring completed form and payment to a meeting or mail it to:  Sharon Schenke 
 3000 Jeremes Landing 
 Plano, TX 75075 

http://www.qgplano.org/
mailto:programs@qgplano.org

